
ARCA MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 17, 2015
President Arthur Fox called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  

Beautification.  Chick Walter reported on the history and continuing efforts of the group of neighbors who have been maintaining the grounds of the Hume School as well as the median strip at the 395 entrance ramp.  New volunteers are needed. 

VP Vacancy:   Matt Galan was elected to fill the vacant Vice President position

River House:  As we learned over the summer, Vornado has submitted a request to amend the General Land Use Plan (GLUP) to shift the zoning on the River House to allow for an additional 1,084 apartments as well as retail on the site.  The plan was designed to match some of the county’s recently expressed development goals.  For example, Vornado is proposing 150 new units of affordable housing.  Also, Vornado’s plan would put retail on Joyce Street across from Pentagon Row, in keeping with a provision in the recently adopted retail plan that calls for retail on both sides of a street.  Finally, Vornado would also offer land for an elementary school if they obtain the up zoning they seek.  

The process for amending the GLUP  involves a study.  The scope of that study will be critical – ARCA will continue to advocate for a comprehensive, neighborhood-wide study of traffic and infrastructure in light of the existing and approved development.  During consideration of Kimco’s proposal for the CostCo site on September 13, the Planning Commission adopted a resolution calling for a more comprehensive traffic study.   The County Board will vote on this recommendation at the September 19 meeting.  

To reinforce the Planning Commission’s recommendation, ARCA also adopted a resolution to present at the September 19 County Board meeting, urging the county to conduct a comprehensive traffic and infrastructure study as part of the consideration of Vornado’s GLUP amendment request.  The complete text of the resolution is at [link to where Maggie posted it.]
Schools:  ARCA’s representative on the South Arlington Working Group, Beth Hicks, presented an update on the site selection process for a new elementary school in South Arlington to open in the fall of 2019.  At this point, the top three locations for a new school are Thomas Jefferson, Drew, and Gunston.  The study group is due to make its report to the county board and school board November 1.  


At this point, only APS-owned sites are under consideration, but for an additional elementary school to open in 2024, APS will consider other options.  Within ARCA boundaries, some possibilities would be on the site of, and co-located with, the community center and library, on the River House parcel (but only if Vornado gets the zoning change), or Gunston.  By an informal show of hands, ARCA members overwhelmingly preferred the Gunston site to the other locations.  
Respectfully Submitted, Elizabeth Wirick, Secretary
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